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7-8 August--Fort Stanton Bat Cave Dig:--New Mexico. Contact: 
John J. Corcoran III at <john_j_corcoran_iii@msn.com >. 

 
***21 August- - PBSS Rock Hauling @ CACA: Limit of 12 people. 
Contact Ruel Metcalf  to sign up. His ph. # (915)263-4890 or 
<ruelgto@webtv.net>. Zymurgy’s Law of  Volunteer Labor: People 
are always available for work in the past tense!************* 
 
3-6 September--TSA Labor Day Project:--Gruta del Palmito, 
Bustamante, Nuevo Leon--Once again the emphasis will be on clean-
up and restoration. Step work will continue. Camping at the warm 
springs in the canyon with a Banquet on Sunday night. Precipicio 
rigged??? Trips to other area caves and attractions. Watch the TSA 
Newsletter for further announcements. See maps and info @ TSA 
website for access to Mexico. 
 

1999 SWR Summer Regional Where: U-Bar Cave (area) Near 
Lordsburg, New Mexico, September 4-6, 1999 (Labor Day 
Weekend). Hosted and organized by: Mesilla Valley Grotto. 
Business meeting: September 4, 9:00 AM. For Additional 
information contact:Steve Peerman <speerman@chilidog.lascruces.
nmhs.edu>. 

3-6 September--(Labor Day) Carlsbad Cavern, New Mexico 
(CRF)--Contact Barbe Barker 972-594-1183 cavers@gte.net 

11-12 September--Texas Speleological Survey (TSS) Cave 
Restoration Workshop--Presented by Val Hildreth-Werker and Jim 
Werker. Watch this page and the TSA Activities Newsletter for more 
details. 

18 September--James River Bat Cave--Texas Nature Conservancy 
work days to help maintain trails, repair roads and perform other 
tasks at Echert James River Bat Cave Preserve. Contact Erica 

Lighting Up the Black Hole 
by Lori Hales 

     On June 10th of this year, Ruel Metcalf, Mike Gray, Cheryl Ket-
tle, Dwaine and John Robert Moore, and I returned to a cave on pri-
vate land a few miles south of Midland. The landowner had gra-
ciously given us permission to enter this 97 vertical cave and explore 
what turned out to be a football stadium sized room with a smaller 
passageway leading into another room with some of the most  beau-
tiful flowstone formations we had ever seen. 
     The rancher that owns the cave told us he had never been inside 
and would like to know what it looked like. So we hauled a portable 
gasoline generator, about 300 feet of electrical extension cord, and 
some flood lights into the cave to make a videotape. It took almost 
the whole day to lower all this stuff down the vertical shaft, which 
was very narrow in places, set it up inside to do the film, and then 
haul it all out again. It was a real education in what Hollywood film 
makers often have to go through, but we got some great video as 
well as some still photos. 
    In the twilight zone below the vertical shaft we have seen frogs 
and mice living among the rocks of the big pile of breakdown in the 
middle of the room. On this trip we also found, or rather Mike Gray 
found, a snake we’ll have to call Sneaky Snake because of his subtle 
way of changing the conversation to center on himself. Sneaky 

Snake, no doubt drawn out of hiding because of all the light and 
noise, was rummaging through our packs in hopes we had brought 
along something good to eat when he ran into Mike Gray. Mikes 
high school English teacher would have been proud at his ability 
to string several hundred expletives together in a single running 
sentence without taking a breath. Mike never has liked surprises 
and he did levitate about 3 feet above the breakdown floor. I reck-
oned his hang time to be at least 4 or 5 seconds. Even Sneaky 
Snake was impressed, raising up off the floor to watch Mike 
bouncing around in the air above. Cheryl Kettle standing nearby 
shook her head and walked away. Sneaky Snake went back to ex-
amining the packs and later posed for photos. 
     We have made two trips to this cave and have had great fun 
with it. It has remained largely undisturbed through the years, and 
we hope things will stay that way. The room with the only forma-
tions is very small, but broken formations are mixed in with the 
breakdown on the floor, indications of what was once a very beau-
tiful cave. We would like to express our appreciation to the 
rancher that owns this beautiful cave for the great time we had ex-
ploring it. Thanks a lot, Bill! 

(Pictures of cave below and pages 3&4)  

Above: Dwaine Moore checking out some formations.  
Below: A short formation. 

Both pictures provided by Ruel Metcalf. 






